To: Mountain Regional Water Administrative Control Board Members
From: Brian Davenport

Date: September 2024

Re: Operations Department Update
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OVERVIEW OF PAST MONTH

1. We had 2 lateral repairs this past month and no main breaks. The repairs were in Park
West Village and in the lower Canyons parking lot on the golf course.(See pic)

2. The seasonals are done for the year except for one individual. He is still helping out on
maintenance until October. We have 1593 fire hydrants in our system and we have serviced
1157 fire hydrants including the private hydrants, (72%) this summer, which is well above our 3

year goal to maintain 531 every year. We also went through all of our mainline valves in Summit
Park and The Colony.

3. The Gulch well was brushed and bailed. A new pump and motor was installed. Well is
being flushed and tested.

4. The sanitary survey was done and it went well with the State.
5. Crews finished digging up the 5 services for the lead and copper requirements.

6. OIld Ranch pump station upgrades are continuing. The pressure tank was delivered.
Staff is working on installation and building a roof over the nitrogen tank.

7. Sun Peak Well 2 went into failure. Will work on repairs

FOCUS FOR NEXT MONTH:
1. Sun Peak well 2 repairs
2. Fence installation and paving at our Silver Creek site.

3. Get Summit Park well 2 online and also the Gulch well.



NS GOLF COURSE REPAIR




